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Quality Education in a Caring Environment

Our Early Birds students have 
been very busy this term getting 
ready for Kindergarten next year. 
So far this term, we have been 
picking and eating mulberries, 
learning new games, doing lots 
of fun craft activities and playing 
with new friends.

 SEE MORE PHOTOS ON NEXT PAGE

Getting ready 
for Kindergarten



NEED HELP AFTER 
THE FLOOD?
Now that the flood waters have 
receded, the challenging task of 
cleaning-up can begin.
Council have placed skip bins in a 
number of locations for the dis-
posal of flood-affected items.
Bin locations: 
•  Opposite 127 Maitland Street 

on gravel pad;
•  Opposite 100 Maitland Street 

on town side near vacant lot;
•  Opposite 163 Marquis Street 

near vacant lot;
•  Tempest Street near Palmer’s 

Landscapes, opposite white 
house near Council vacant land;

•  Out the front of 46 Tempest 
Street;

•  Rosemary Street near Brown’s 
Tyre Service on Brown’s Tyre 
Service side; and

•  Warrumbungle Street just past 
number 20.

Follow the Gunnedah Shire 
Council and the New England 
NSW SES Facebook pages for 
more information.
Gunnedah Family Support can 
help individuals and families nav-
igate their next steps. Funding 
will be available for counselling 
and more. Call GFS on 6742 1515.



This week’s news
with Mrs Mac

FLOODING
We have a number of families 
who have been affected by the 
recent flooding and our thoughts 
go out to you all. Our school 
community is here to help, so 
please do not hesitate to contact 
the school if there is anything we 
can do to assist you.
 
NEW WORKS
During the holidays we had 
Pat Warren working hard to 
complete the new wet area and 
storage in the Early Birds room, 
as well as lifting and lengthening 
our stage in the hall. Both these 
spaces look amazing. Our little 
Early Birds are just loving the 
extra area for water play and the 
staff are loving the extra storage!
The stage in the hall is now 
aligned with the centre of the 
room, raised and lengthened, 
which is going to make 
productions and performances 
not only easier to perform but 
easier for the audience to see 
everything that is going on.
There is also work starting on the 

bus shelter and the shed behind 
the hall. Hopefully concrete will 
be poured this week and the 
shed will be completed within 
the next few weeks.
 
COOLER CLASSROOMS AND 
LED LIGHTING
All inside air-conditioners 
are installed and we are just 
waiting for the delivery of the 
outside units. They will then 
need to be connected and the 
old air-conditioning units and 
framework inside removed. Then 
hopefully we will have cool air in 
all our learning spaces!
 
STAGE 3 EXCURSION
The Stage 3 excursion to 
Cascades Environmental 
Centre is not far away now 
and the students are starting 
to get excited. If you have not 
completed payment for this 
excursion, please do so as soon 
as possible. As always make an 
appointment with me if you are 
having difficulties.

YEAR 5/6
5/6F are excited to be 
collaborating with local Elders 
Aunty Helen, Aunty Dianne and 
Aunty Carol every Thursday 
afternoon to learn the story of 
the local Gamilaroi dreaming 
story “Buubumurr” as told to 
Aunty Helen. 
It’s a play about a shy Platypus 
who finds his sense of belonging 
in community. Students have 
written a script with Aunty Helen 
and have been learning their 
lines. 
We are now in the stages of 
painting, building and creating 
costumes, props and backdrops. 
Please keep us in mind if you have 
any large boxes we could use. 
Buubumurr will be performed on 
presentation day. 

Year 6 have also started a 
weaving wall hanging to be 
displayed in the office as a gift of 
thanks to our lovely office ladies 
for all they have done for us over 
our years at GPS. 

A section of the new wet area and storage in the Early Birds room, and the upgraded stage in our hall.



Early
Birds



Library 
corner

Library days
MONDAYS 

Kindergarten and MC
TUESDAYS 

Years 3, 4, 5, & 6
WEDNESDAYS 
Years 1 & 2

Our younger students are 
enjoying the non fiction section 
with these pet stories and the 
mighty machine books.

We have some wonderful fiction 
collections  and these ones are 
very popular with the girls.

Nevaeh and Kayleb are excited about the 200 Minute Books. The 
books comprise of 10 stories each with 10 dangerous or mysterious 
situations with 10 brave kids and 20 minutes to escape or find clues.   
These are new to our library and have been very popular with the 
older students.

canteen 
menu

 WEEK 4 
NOVEMBER 3

Sausage Stew and Rice  
w/ popper or water

WEEK 5 
NOVEMBER 10

Pork Burrito Wrap  
w/ popper or water

 WEEK 6 
NOVEMBER 17

Mac and Cheese  
w/ popper or water

WEEK 7 
NOVEMBER 24

Chicken Burger  
w/ popper or water

WEEK 8 
DECEMBER 1
Pizza Rolls  

w/ popper or water

WEEK 9 
DECEMBER 8

Meat Pies  
w/ popper or water

WEEK 10 
DECEMBER 15

No canteen



1/2A have been studying 
procedure writing in English 
with Mrs Leys.
We wrote procedures for 
making sock puppets and then 
made them. How exciting! 

SOCK 
PUPPET 
FUN



Our MC students have been working on making music using musical bells. They have been practicing Twinkle, 
Twinkle, Little Star for the past week and are excited to perform it at the school assembly.

CLASSMC

Nutrition Snippet

For these recipes and more visit:

HEALTHY HALLOWEEN SNACKS.
Healthy snacks don't have to be boring!

healthylunchbox.com.au

Swap out the usual snacks
for these healthier ideas:

Banana ghost and
mandarin lanterns
Witchy guacamole face
Vegie and tzatziki
skeleton



Call Gunnedah Family Support Service to register
206 Conadilly Street Gunnedah

Ph: 6742 1515
info@gfsi.org.au

No Scaredy Cats is a child development course that
aims to support you and your child through the ups

and downs of life. It is what we call a ‘parent-led’
approach, meaning that you take on the role of the
coach in your child’s life, and are able to guide them

through emotionally distressing episodes. 
 

Running 
27th October 2022 
10.00 am - 2.00 pm

At
Gunnedah Family Support

No Scaredy Cats

Lunch and morning tea provided

Since 1934 the Australian Air League has been teaching young boys and girls nationwide all about  
aviation, while helping them develop important life skills like leadership, discipline, self confidence and 
teamwork. When you join the league you will make new friends and take part in fun and exciting  
activities, on the ground and in the air. 
 
NSW Group is now running an online Squadron for those interested in joining the Air League but there 
is no Squadrons currently in their area.  We welcome boys and girls from the age of 8 years old from all 
different cultures and backgrounds.  Parents and families are welcome to join or volunteer their time. 
All adult members and volunteers are Working with Children Checked. 
 
Each week you will attend your online squadron where you will learn valuable skills and take part in fun 
and interesting activities and classes.  Some of our classes include Meteorology, Navigation,  
Photography and Community Service.  The Online Squadron may also attend group activities. 
 
The Australian Air League is running both a fun and educational programme that is making fine citizens 
out of our young Australians.  
 
 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THE AUSTRALIAN AIR 

LEAGUE AND YOUR CLOSEST SQUADRON  
PLEASE CONTACT 

 
Email: development.nsw@airleague.com.au 

www.airleague.com.au   Email: info@airleague.com.au 
Free Call: 1800 502 175 

 

NSW Group 

 



We’re hiring School  
Crossing Supervisors 
   
 

  

jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Help protect our vibrant  

school communities.  

 

Be a road safety hero for 
school kids, caregivers,  
and school staff. 

 

Be a second set of eyes for 
local motorists at busy times. 

 

Earn an income and still  
have time to live your life  
to the fullest. 

Casual roles available 
Gunnedah Local Government Area - 66647 

Does this sound like you? 
• Willing to work outdoors in all weather conditions. 

• Able to communicate with different groups and 
give clear instructions. 

• Community-minded. 

• Friendly and positive manner. 

Days and hours 

• Shifts will fall between 8:00 am - 9:30 am  
and 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm, Monday to Friday during 
school terms with a minimum of one hour shift as 
required 

Apply today 

Applications close Wednesday 26th October 2022 

Visit jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au and search for Reference 
Number: 66647 or search ‘School Crossing Supervisors’ 
for a full list or vacancies or scan the QR code to apply. 

For further information, contact Sandhini Chaudhary  
E: Sandhini.chaudhary@transport.nsw.gov.au  
P: 0466 343 704

 



KA
In class with


